
Hi, Beth,  I would like to submit this testimony for the February 12, 2015, Public Hearing for these 
bills.  Thank you, Helen Scott 
 
 
Dear Members of the House Committee on Energy and Environment: 
 
I am opposed to HB 2559 and HB 2574. 
 
I own a condo in Sunriver. Sunriver is a very special place.  It has wonderful architectural elements as 
well as spectacular views.  We are managed well by the Sunriver Owners Association as well as our 
neighborhood association, Meadow House North AUO. 
 
I do not want the State of Oregon to tell me that my neighbor or neighborhood must be allowed to have 
solar panels.  This possible construction of residential solar panels could have a devastating effect on the 
wonderful viewscapes from within the Sunriver community. 
 
I also own a residence in Josephine County.  Please let our county planners deal with laws on solar 
installations. 
 
Please do not interfere with our communities and please vote NO on these bills. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Helen Scott 
346 Bickford Dr. 
Grants Pass, OR 97527 

 


